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	TO:
	MEMBERS, State Board of Education


	FROM:
	TOM TORLAKSON, State Superintendent of Public Instruction


	SUBJECT:
	Reassignment of Accountability Data Consistent with California Code of Regulations, Title 5 Sections 1039.2 and 1039.3. 


Summary of Key Issues

The 2013–14 Budget Bill (Assembly Bill [AB] 97) amended California Education Code (EC) Section 52052.1 to require the Public Schools Accountability Act (PSAA) Advisory Committee to make a recommendation to the State Superintendent of Public Instruction (SSPI) and the State Board of Education (SBE) by January 30, 2014, on whether or not to amend California Code of Regulations, Title 5 (5 CCR) sections 1039.2 and 1039.3. 

In 2007, Senate Bill (SB) 219 added EC Section 52052.1 which specified that by July 2011, test scores and other accountability data shall be assigned back to schools and school districts of residence that refer students to an alternative education program (AEP). 5 CCR specifies the terms and criteria for assigning accountability data back to schools and/or school districts of residence. The 5 CCR became operative on September 3, 2011, and was incorporated into the Academic Performance Index (API) beginning with the 2011–12 reporting cycle. 
AB 97 established the Local Control Funding Formula (LCFF) which changed the way county offices of education (COEs) receive funding. Prior to the passage of LCFF, COEs received funding for district students who attended county operated schools directly through their revenue limit funding from the state. Under LCFF, funding for district students attending county operated schools is provided to the school district of residence and must be transferred by the school district to the COE. To ensure that changes in funding to COEs did not have unintentional consequences for accountability, AB 97 requires the PSAA Advisory Committee to review, and recommend to the SSPI and the SBE, any proposed changes to the 5 CCR. 

At the PSAA Advisory Committee meeting on December 9, 2013, the committee reviewed the 5 CCR. In light of future changes to assessment and accountability systems based on other requirements in the EC, and with the upcoming development of the Local Control Accountability Plan (LCAP), the committee recommended no changes to the current 5 CCR regulations at this time. 
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